
 14  July  2025 

 Dear  p  arents/Carers 

 Thank  you  for  signing  your  child  up  to  our  amazing  trip  to  Splashdown  Water  Park  in  Poole  which  is  due 

 to  take  place  Friday  18  July.  I  am  now  in  a  position  to  share  final  details  ready  for  this  event  and  they  are 

 as  follows: 

 Itinerary  for  the  day  is  as  follows: 

 07:45  -  Meet  at  Carisbrooke  College 

 08:00  -  Carisbrooke  College  to  Wightlink,  Fishbourne 

 09:00  -  Fishbourne  to  Portsmouth 

 09:45  -  Portsmouth  to  Splashdown,  Poole.  Arriving  approx.  11:15. 

 15:30  -  Return  to  Wightlink,  Portsmouth 

 17:20  -  Portsmouth  to  Fishbourne 

 18:05  -  Fishbourne  to  Carisbrooke  College 

 Things  to  remember: 

 ●  Pack  lunch  (If  your  child  is  in  receipt  of  FSM,  a  packed  lunch  will  be  provided). 

 ●  Students  should  bring  a  £1  coin  for  lockers  which  is  returned  after  using. 

 ●  Should  you  have  an  emergency  and  need  to  get  in  contact  with  your  child  please  call  the  school 

 during  working  hours  on  01983  524651  and  we  will  then  contact  the  trip  leader.  If  you  need  to  make 

 contact  out  of  hours  please  contact  the  school  mobile  number  on  07760  559186. 

 ●  Students  should  bring  appropriate  swimwear  for  water  slides  and  other  water  based  activities  and 

 are  welcome  to  wear  their  own  choice  of  appropriate  clothes  to  travel  to  and  from  the  venue. 

 ●  Those  attending  are  expected  to  swim  short  distances  in  order  to  leave  some  flumes  and  so  if  you 

 have  any  concern  with  your  child's  swimming  ability  please  ensure  we  as  a  school  are  aware  of  this 

 so  we  can  put  in  place  appropriate  measures. 

 Please  ensure  suncream  and  plenty  of  water  is  supplied  with  your  child. 

 Should  you  have  any  questions  or  require  further  information,  please  do  not  hesitate  to  contact  the 

 school  on  01983  524651  and  ask  for  Mr  Peake. 

 Yours  faithfully 

 Mr  Peake 


